

December 8, 2022

Mr. Robert Zuber, PE Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 Denver, CO 80203

RE: Platte S&H Mine M-2000-158, Follow-up to inspection dated September 1, 2022

Dear Mr. Zuber:

On behalf of Scout Investments, please accept this letter as follow-up to the corrective action items in the inspection report.

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS #1: Remove a large pile of concrete and rebar on the south side of the site by 12/09/2022.

RESPONSE: The concrete and rebar came from the tear down of the previous plant set up. We are working on removing the material and are about half completed. Please accept this letter as our request to extend the deadline to 1/13/2023.

We will keep you updated on the concrete and rebar removal. Please let us or Scout Investments know if anything additional is needed to extend the deadline for Corrective Action #1.

Sincerely,

Julie Mikulas

Regional Land Manager

Julie Mikulas

Cc: Jason VonLembke, Scout Investments